

**NNJR SCCA Board of Trustees' Meeting Minutes**  
**February 12th, 2024 - 8PM**

- **Board Attendance**
  - In attendance
    - Peter Schneider, Mark Labbancz, Mikey Albacete, Perry Aidelbaum, Jeff Yatsko, Linda Santangelo-Mosley, Chris Mosley
  - Absent
    - Don Yeske, Matt Wojtkowiak, Darrell Anthony, Terry Hanushekt, Dave Hofman, Jason Evangelista, Jeremy Eisen
- **Review Prior Meeting Minutes**
  - Approved November and January meeting minutes
- **Treasurer's Report**
  - Jason was in Italy for this meeting so no treasury report
- **Board Discussion**
  - Linda discussed the NeDiv Conference - Feb 9-11, 2024
    - Close to 80 people in attendance which is a little better than last year
    - Sessions ran on Saturday from 9am-5pm
  - Linda discussed the region party
    - Sent John Henderson a \$360 deposit which covered cleaning fees
    - He'll hold a date for us for next year (no charge) should we decide to use the same location
    - Linda will try to vary the menu for this year
    - Kinnelon Dollar Store has all necessary party supplies

- Peter did good marketing for the region party
  - Perry said how many people were in attendance
    - Last year we had 51 people sign up
  - Last year we spent around \$1500 in food (including taxes and fees)
    - Last year we bought too many beverages, so we can dial that down for this year
  - Peter brought the banner last year, so he'll try to meet up with Chris on Thursday (Feb 2/15)
  - Garbage cans are in Vanna White in South Jersey
  - Mark doesn't have raffle tickets, Perry is bringing solo trophies,
  - Mikey is in charge of getting ice.
    - We'll get ice from the Food Town at the exit before the party location on route 23. We'll need around 7 bags of ice.
    - Beer, water, and soda will be kept on ice
  - Jeff will bring a bottle of white, a bottle of red, six 12 packs of Shiner Bock, four packs of water, and soft drinks
  - Anyone setting up the party should arrive at 12pm
  - As of March 1st or April 1st, Peter will step down as RE and Linda will step up. Peter will still attend meetings, do the newsletters, and help onboard Linda.
- **Club Racing – Terry H/ Chris M**
    - Chris spoke about people helping to support a Pocono event.
      - Peter mentioned how the DC and New England region would be interested in helping us run this event as a regional (not a National)

- Since this event isn't slated to be a Major event, TNIA, Time Trials, and other events could run on the same weekend which could help make this event happen again.
  - Would be pivotal to find the region that would like to handle the money. It would be ideal for another region to foot the bill and for NNJR to support financially
- **Solo Racing – Perry and Mark**
  - Events for 2024 are up on MSR
  - Mark will order new displays
  - Jeff is waiting for the certificate of insurance then he can send out the application for the license. That should be ready by the first event
- **Road Rally – Peter**
  - Down to two events
  - Trek on March 10th, but this isn't an SCCA event
  - TSD Rally on April 28th
  - 35th Anniversary Teddy Bear Rally on December 15th
- **Miscellaneous**
  - 
  -
- **Meeting Adjourned at 8:40**
- **Actions**
  - Mark to order new solo displays
  - For the region party
    - Peter will hand the banner off to Chris
    - Jeff will provide beverages again

- Chris and Linda will cover cookies and plastics
- Jason will bring checks
- Perry is bringing the solo trophies
- Linda will pick up raffle tickets as well
- Mikey will cover the ice